
WAC 246-243-060  Locking of radiographic exposure devices.  (1) 
Each radiographic exposure device shall be provided with a lock or 
outerlocked container designed to prevent unauthorized or accidental 
production of radiation or removal or exposure of a sealed source and 
shall be locked when returned to the shielded position at all times. 
If it is a keyed-lock, the key shall be removed at all times when not 
under the direct surveillance of a radiographer or a radiographer's 
assistant except at permanent radiographic installations as stated in 
WAC 246-243-170. In addition, during radiographic operations the 
sealed source assembly shall be locked in the shielded position each 
time the source is returned to that position.

(2) Each sealed source storage container and source changer shall 
have a lock or outer locked container designed to prevent unauthorized 
or accidental removal of the sealed source from its shielded position. 
Storage containers and source changers shall be kept locked (and if a 
keyed-lock, with the key removed at all times) when containing sealed 
sources except when under the direct surveillance of a radiographer or 
a radiographer's assistant.

(3) Radiographic exposure devices, source changers, and storage 
containers, prior to being moved from one location to another and also 
prior to being secured at a given location, shall be locked and sur-
veyed to assure that the sealed source is in the shielded position.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050. WSR 00-08-013, § 246-243-060, 
filed 3/24/00, effective 4/24/00. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050 
and 70.98.080. WSR 91-15-112 (Order 184), § 246-243-060, filed 
7/24/91, effective 8/24/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.70.040. WSR 
91-02-049 (Order 121), recodified as § 246-243-060, filed 12/27/90, 
effective 1/31/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050. WSR 81-01-011 
(Order 1570), § 402-36-040, filed 12/8/80; Order 1084, § 402-36-040, 
filed 1/14/76; Order 1, § 402-36-040, filed 1/8/69; Rules (part), 
filed 10/26/66.]
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